
KINGSWAY, STRETFORD 

 

Further to previous notices, the works to Kingsway is about to start. As part of the 
improvements, Trafford Council is looking to make the Kingsway and Barton Road junction 
safer and greener as part of its transformation of the town. Plans include new crossing 
points, cycle lanes, footpaths, trees and green spaces. The Kingsway carriageway is also 
being re-designed to help reduce speeds and improve space for cyclists and pedestrians. 
  
Traffic Management will start to be installed week commencing 22nd May 2023 and will 
involve the reduction in vehicle lanes moving from Edge Lane to Barton Road, from 2 lanes 
to 1 lane. 

 
Traffic from Barton Road moving towards Edge Lane will not be able to use 

Kingsway and as such will be diverted around the Gyratory to the south or Davyhulme Road 
to the north, please see overleaf for the diversion plan. 

Busses will also follow these diversions with the existing stops of Edge Lane, Urmston Lane 
and the A56 remaining in place and these will serve the 2 existing stops on Kingsway that 
will be closed for the duration of the works. 

 
 Further updates will be provided in the near future however in the menatime if you have any 
concerns please contact Adele Carroll from AE 

 
Yates

 
as

 
detailed below. 

 Please note that these works are being managed by 
 Trafford Council

  
and not Bruntwood 

 or Stretford Mall.
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 SITE CONTACTS 

 
 
AE  Yates  
Adele Carroll - Liaison Officer  
07704  307 004 

 



 STRETFORD DIVERSION PLAN 


